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Wheatland USD#292 Website    
We will do our best to provide up-to-date school information here for your convenience. 

http://www.usd292.org 
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Non-Discriminatory Statement 

Unified School District # 292, Grainfield, KS, does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or 

handicap in admission or access to, or employment in its programs and activities. Anyone having questions regarding the above, 

please contact the Superintendent of Schools, USD 292 P.O. Box 165 Grainfield, KS 67737; phone (785)673-4213, Title IX 

Coordinator and Section 504 Coordinator. 
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Looking Ahead é 

Apr. 2-ACT’s (Jrs) 

Apr. 3-WKLL Forensics  

@ WP (Ransom) 

Apr. 4-JV Golf @ Plainville 

 Forensics @ Oakley 

Apr. 5-Track @ Hoxie 

 TEACHER INSERVICE 

  NO SCHOOL 

Apr. 7-9-FCCLA Leadership       

@ Wichita 

Apr. 9-Track @ Colby 

             JV Golf @ Grinnell 

Apr. 10-Sports Photos 

Apr. 11-Track @ Colby 

              JV Golf @ Grinnell 

   EC @ Hoisington 

Apr. 13-Prom 

Apr. 15-JV Track @ Trego 

              Golf @ Plainville 

Apr. 16-JV Golf @ Goodland 

              Golf @ Scott City 

Apr. 17-FHSU Art Show 

Apr. 18-Track @ Oakley 

               Golf @ Grinnell 

 

 

 

 

Apr. 19-GOOD FRIDAY 

   NO SCHOOL 

Apr. 20-Golf @ Atwood 

Apr. 22-JV Track @ Hill City 

             EASTER BREAK 

  NO SCHOOL 

Apr. 23-Golf @ Hoxie 

    JV Golf @ Scott City 

Apr. 25-Golf @ Trego 

    EC @ Scott City 

Apr. 26-Track @ Quinter 

    JV Golf @ Oakley 

Apr. 28-Athletic Banquet 

Apr. 29-Awards/Open House 

Apr. 30-Track @ Logan 

    Golf @ Oakley 

May 2- JV Golf @ Trego 

May 3-Track @ Dighton 

 Golf @ Hill City 

May 4-State Journalism Contest  

@ Lawrence 

 State Forensics @ Salina 

May 5-Art Preview 

May 6-Spring Concert 

May 8-Senior’s Last Day 

May 9-WKLL Track @ Logan 

May 11-Graduation 

May 13-Regional Golf @ Grinnell 

May 15-Last Day of School 

May 16-Teacher Inservice 

May 17-Regional Track 

   Teacher Workday 

May 20-State Golf @ Salina 

May 24-25-State Track @ Wichita 

June 3-6-WHS Football Camp  

(Info will be sent to parents at a 

later date) 

 

 



From the Superintendent: 

The month of April is shaping up to be an extremely important time for public education in Kansas.  We continue 

to be in the grip of litigation against the State related to the adequacy of funding.  Last spring, the Kansas Supreme 

Court issued a decision that the Legislature had passed a law that was equitable to all school districts and was 

very close to being adequate as well.  According to the court, the legislation that was passed only lacked a 

mechanism to account for inflation over the next four years. 

With the decision issued last spring, the court made it pretty clear what the legislature needed to accomplish 

during this session.  Based on calculations by KSDE, the State Board of Education and the Governor’s office, 

additional funding of approximately $90 million for each of the next four years would meet the court’s criteria 

for adequacy. 

Going into the first week of April, this has not been accomplished.  The Senate did pass a bill based on criteria 

identified by the court.  However, the House of Representatives essentially killed that bill in committee and 

introduced their own bill which falls far short of the recommendations of mentioned above.  In fact, the House 

bill removes approximately $300 million from the current law passed last year. 

The Legislature now faces some quickly approaching deadlines.  First adjournment is scheduled for Friday, April 

5.  If the Legislature does not pass a bill by then, it places the attorneys for the State in a bad position.  The first 

briefs are due to the court by April 15.  If a new bill does not pass, the state will not have a position to defend 

other than current law (which was already found as less than adequate). 

It is truly unfortunate; it seems the political climate has evolved to the point that it is more important to make the 

other party look bad than it is to find bipartisan solutions to problems.  Something to think about: our current 

juniors and seniors are the only students that have attended school at a time when funding was considered 

constitutional.  I believe our children deserve better. 

 

 

From the Principal:  

YOU ARE INVITED!  

 

In October of 2018, a facilities committee comprised of parents, area community members, and USD #292 staff 

formed to evaluate the strengths, weaknesses, and needs of the district’s aging buildings and resources. Following 

a detailed walkthrough of the district’s infrastructure, the committee met multiple times every month from 

October through March to draft a facilities proposal that addresses several significant space, repair, and efficiency 

issues the district currently faces. The proposal also ensures we can continue to meet the educational needs of the 

students and areas we serve for generations to come.  

 

With the work of the facilities committee nearing its end, the committee invites all individuals from the 

communities we serve to tour Wheatland’s buildings and explore the “what” and “why” of the project proposal. 

Please join us at Wheatland Elementary on Wednesday, April 10th and Wheatland High School on Thursday, 

April 11th as we share information and seek your valuable input. Facility tours will begin at 6:00 pm each night, 

with informative discussions to follow at approximately 7:30 pm. We hope to see you during one or both of these 

evenings! 



Angel Mong Receives Rudd Scholarship and will attend FHSU in 

Elementary Education. 

 

   

Wichita, KS. March 19, 2019 – The Rudd Foundation is proud to announce its 

second class of Rudd Scholars who will each receive a 4-year college 

scholarship to attend either Emporia State University, Fort Hays State 

University or Wichita State University (full list attached). The scholarship 

covers all remaining tuition and fees, books and supplies, and room and 

board. The expected value for all 25 winners over four years is $1.4mil. 

   

“We couldn’t be more pleased with the exceptionally high-caliber, well-

rounded students that were chosen for this year’s Rudd Scholarship,” said 

Peter Najera, President of the Rudd Foundation. “We expect them to maintain 

their grades and graduate in 4 years and in return they will earn their degree debt free.” 

   

This year, 15 students will be going to Wichita State, 5 will attend Emporia State, and 5 will take their scholarship 

to Fort Hays State. The Rudd Scholarship is earned through a competitive selection process that requires grades, 

test scores, essays, letters of recommendation, and for the 50 semifinalists a personal interview. The process 

opened in the Fall and drew hundreds of applications from all four corners of the state. 

   

“Kansas high schools continue to produce very talented young men and women imbued with the Midwestern 

values of grit, determination and work ethic and we are excited to make an investment in them through a college 

education,” said Najera. “These 25 recipients, in addition to the 19 previously selected, brings us to a total of 44 

Rudd Scholars in college who will continue to support each other as they are groomed to strengthen the talent 

pipeline here in Kansas upon graduation.”   

 

In addition to living on campus and carrying a full load of classes towards their college degree, scholars will 

receive mentoring and success coaching to help them graduate in four years. They will also participate in many 

developmental activities outside the classroom, network with leaders in their future professions, build strong 

relationships among themselves, and serve to help the next generation of scholars through an active and connected 

alumni association after graduation.   

 

“In just two more years we will have nearly 100 Rudd Scholars on campus learning from one another,” said 

Najera, “and a few years after that they will all be networking with one another throughout the state as they 

continue on their trajectory of being positive contributors to our Kansas communities and society as a whole.”  

 

About the Rudd Scholarship  

 

The Rudd Scholarship is a renewable, 4-year program that covers any remaining cost of attendance after all other 

aid, grants, and scholarships are applied to a student’s account. Cost of attendance includes tuition and fees, books 

and supplies, and room and board. By removing financial barriers to a college education, chosen scholars are 

expected to achieve a high level of excellence on campus in preparing themselves to be leaders in their profession 

and in their communities after graduation. More information can be found online at www.ruddfoundation.org, 

Twitter (@RuddFoundation), Instagram (@ruddfoundation), Facebook (@RuddFoundation) or LinkedIn 

(https://www.linkedin.com/company/rudd-foundation/).  

  

Contact: Corri Roberts, 316-847-4828, corri.roberts@ruddfoundation.org 

mailto:corri.roberts@ruddfoundation.org


The KidWind Challenge is an annual event which allows students to explore the power of wind by building and 

testing their own wind turbines and then competing against other high-school teams.  The Wheatland team 

members are Juniors, Colter Allemang, Kyler Haffner, Jordan Katt, Harrison Stephens, and Senior Andrew 

Taylor. 

 

The students are judged on a knowledge quiz which consists of questions about wind energy.  They must present 

their project to a panel of judges explaining the construction and testing of their wind turbine.  The interview 

process allows the judges to gain an understanding of the process the students used build their wind turbine.  

Lastly, the team is judged on their wind turbine performance in the wind tunnel.  The best one-minute performance 

period is used for scoring.  Turbines are ranked by their energy output in joules. 

   

The Thunderhawk team qualified for the state competition by placing 2nd at the regional competition in Oakley.  

At the state competition in Topeka, they again finished in 2nd place qualifying them to compete at the national 

competition in Houston, TX in May. 

 

The students have worked hard to improve the performance of their wind turbine by adjusting the gear ratio and 

the design of the blades.  The team was determined to increase the energy output of their wind turbine as well as 

improve their presentation for the interview portion of the competition.  They have spent time researching and 

learning about the design of wind turbines as well as the wind turbine industry.  This has been a wonderful 

opportunity for them to use their skills in science, technology, engineering and math.     

 
 

   
    The boys show off their 2nd place plaque.        Getting set up and ready to test the joule output.  

 

    

  

Harrison and Andrew talk to 

Lieutenant Governor Lynn Rogers 

and his daughter, a phyiscs teacher 

in Oklahoma, about their wind 

turbine at the State Competition in 

Topeka.  



WHS advances their technology  

by Mikayla Heier  

Copy Editor  
 

In December, Wheatland High School received a grant to pay for a laser engraver. After they received the grant 

for the laser engraver, Todd Flinn, the principal at WHS, finalized the order and went to Denver to pick up the 

laser engraver with the help of Mark Heier, the Industrial Arts teacher at WHS.        

 

Mrs. Becky Zerr, WHS English teacher, said, “Having a resource such as a laser engraver at the disposal of WHS 

will be beneficial for not only fundraisers, but also for future technology and business education ventures.” While 

the students are excited for the laser engraver, so are the teachers. Heier, who has wanted a laser engraver for 

quite some time, wanted to have this advancement in the Industrial Arts Room. 

 

The Juniors this year plan to use the laser engraver to etch a logo into the glasses for prom which will spark the 

underclassmen to come up with ideas for when their prom year comes around. The engraver can engrave multiple 

types of surfaces including wood, metal, glass, aluminum, and fiberglass.   

 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

On Thursday, March 28th, Principal Todd Flinn, Miss Diane Wetter, and Mr. Mark Heier traveled to Kansas City 

to present at the ITEEA (International STEM) Conference. They showcased the Wheatland STEAM program and 

were able to check out other vendors related to the field.  

 

This opportunity was made possible by Wheatland’s close working relationship with Fort Hays State University’s 

Department of Applied Technology.  

 

 

               
 



Launching into the future: WHS learns hands-on 

by Jailey Gallentine 

Staff Reporter 

 

On Monday, March 25, Wheatland High School students finished their STEAM projects by building a large-scale 

catapult capable of launching a soccer ball. These groups competed against each other through different trials.  

 

There was a distance trial where the groups launched the soccer balls as far as they could go. There was also an 

accuracy trial where a target was placed at the group’s choice of 10 yards, 20 yards, or 30 yards on the football 

field. The groups chose where they wanted to aim, and tried their best to hit the target with five attempts. After 

these trials were over, the points were counted and the groups were placed.  

 

The group that received first in distance included Freshman Isabella Ostmeyer, Junior Colter Allemang, Junior 

Eidree Chapin, and Senior Angel Mong. The second-place group included Freshman Laredo Allemang, Freshman 

Trey Vincent, Junior Jordyn Vincent, and Junior Ethan Beckman.The third-place group included Freshman Tyra 

Schultz, Sophomore Jailey Gallentine, Junior Harrison Stephens, Junior DeltaDawn Torres, and Junior Trenity 

Heatley. 

 

First place in accuracy was awarded to the group including Freshman Trey Vincent, Freshman Laredo Allemang, 

Junior Ethan Beckman, and Junior Jordyn Vincent. 

 

The launching devices created by the WHS students will be available for public viewing on April 29 at the Open 

House and Awards night. 

 

       
Jr. Trevor Zarbynicky prepares to launch his soccer ball.          One of the many catepult designs. 

 

 

 
 



 

USD 292 Activities Calendar ð April 2019 

 1 2 3 
Forensics @ 
Western Plains 
(Ransom) 

4 
JV Golf @ Plainville 
 
Forensics @ Oakley 

5 
TEACHER INSERVICE 
 
Track @ Hoxie 

6 

7 
FCCLA State 
Leadership @ 
Wichita 

8 
FCCLA @ Wichita 

9 
FCCLA @ Wichita 
 
Track @ Colby 
 
JV Golf @ Grinnell 

10 
Spring Sports 
Photos 

11 
JV Golf @ Hill City 
 
EC @ Hoisington 

12 
 
 

13 
 
PROM 

14 15 
JV Track @ Trego 
 
Golf @ Plainville 

16 
JV Golf @ Goodland 
 
Golf @ Scott City 

17 
FHSU Art Show 

18 
Track @ Oakley 
 
Golf @ Grinnell 

19 
GOOD FRIDAY 
NO SCHOOL 
 

20 
Golf @ Atwood 
 

21 22 
NO SCHOOL 
 
JV Track @ Hill City 
 

23 
Golf @ Hoxie 
 
JV Golf @ Scott City 

24 25 
Golf @ Trego 
 
EC @ Scott City 

26 
Track @ Quinter 
 
JV Golf @ Oakley 

27 
 

28 
Athletic Banquet 

29 
Awards/Open House 

30 
Track @ Logan 
 
Golf @ Oakley 

    



 

USD 292 Activities Calendar ð May 2019 

   1 2 
JV Golf @ Trego 

3 
Track @ Dighton 
 
Golf @ Hill City 

4 
State Journalism @ 
Lawrence 
 
State Forensics @ 
Salina 

5 
Art Preview 

6 
Spring Concert 

7 8 
 
SENIOR LAST DAY 

9 
WKLL Track @ 
Logan 

10 
 

11 
 

GRADUATION 

12 13 
Regional Golf @ 
Grinnell 

14 15 
 

LAST DAY OF 
SCHOOL 

16 
 
TEACHER INSERVICE 

17 
Regional Track 
 
TEACHER WORKDAY 
 
 
 

18 
 

19 20 
State Golf @ Salina 
 

21 22 23 24 
State Track @ 
Wichita 

25 
State Track @ 
Wichita 
 

26 27 28 29 30 31  



April WES Breakfast/Lunch 
 Monday  Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday   

 
 

1 
Breakfast Bar 
 
 
Pizza Quesadilla 
Carrots 
Cucumbers 
 
 

2 
Sausage/Pancake 
on a Stick 
 
Little Smokies 
Mac & Cheese 
Broccoli 
Cooked Carrots 
 

3 
Cereal 
 
 
Chicken Nuggets 
Mashed Potatoes 
Gravy 
Celery Sticks  

4 
Little Long 
 
 
Sausage Gravy 
Biscuit 
Tri-Tator 
Green Beans 

5 
 
 
TEACHER 
INSERVICE 
 
NO SCHOOL 

 

   8 
Sausage/Cheese 
Biscuit 
 
Hot Dog/Bun 
Curly Fries 
Celery Stick 

9 
Cereal 
 
 
Crispitos 
Baked Beans 
Broccoli 

10 
Breakfast Pizza 
 
 
Pork Patty/Bun 
Coleslaw 
Cooked Carrots 

11 
Choc. Crescent 
 
 
Cooks Choice 

12 
Cereal 
 
 
PB & J Uncrustable 
Sun Chips 
Cucumber 
Carrots 

 
 

 15 
Little John 
 
 
McRib Sandwich 
Pork & Beans 
Green Beans 

16 
Breakfast Bar 
 
 
Chicken Strips 
Curly Fries 
Cooked Carrots 
 

17 
Sausage/Pancake 
on a Stick 
 
Mexican Casserole 
Rice 
Corn 

18 
Cereal 
 
 
Fiestada Pizza 
Tater Tots 
Broccoli 

19 
 
GOOD FRIDAY 
NO SCHOOL 

 
 
 

 22 
 
NO SCHOOL 

23 
Cereal 
 
 
Hamburger/Bun 
Baked Beans 
Green Beans 
 

24 
Breakfast Taco 
 
 
Meatball Sub 
Broccoli 
Corn 

25 
Sausage/Cheese 
Biscuit 
 
Corn Dog 
Fries 
Cooked Carrots 

26 
Cereal 
 
 
Cooks Choice 

 
 

 29 
Choc. Crescent 
 
 
Cheeseburger 
Macaroni 
Broccoli 
Green Beans 

30 
Little John 
 
 
Ham/Turkey Wraps 
Coleslaw 
Carrots 

  
MAY WILL BE 

COOKS CHOICE!! 

 
HAVE A GREAT 

SUMMER!! 

 

   
Milk, cereal, and 
juice served at 

breakfast. 
 

Milk and fruit 
served at lunch. 

 
 

   
 
USDA is an equal 

opportunity provider 
and employer. 

 
 
 

 



 WHS April Breakfast/Lunch 
 Monday  Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday   

 
 

1 
Long Johns 
 
 
Steak Fingers 
Mashed Potatoes 
Gravy/Roll 
Green Beans 
 

2 
Sausage Cheese 
Bagel 
 
Calzones 
Corn 
Tater Tots 
 

3 
Breakfast Pastry 
 
 
Chicken Strips 
Broccoli/Cauliflower 
Cinnamon Donuts 
Curly Fries 

4 
Pancake on a Stick 
 
Crispitos 
Cooked Carrots 
Brownie 
Cheese/Salsa 
 

5 
 
TEACHER 
INSERVICE 
 
NO SCHOOL 

 

   8      SENIOR  
French Toast Sticks 
 
 
Breaded Chicken 
Patty 
Corn 
Curly Fries 

9      -------------- 
Sausage Links 
Muffin 
 
Roast Beef Bacon 
Wrap 
Veggie Blend 
Chips 

10      LUNCH 
Long Johns 
 
 
Taco Salad 
Refried Beans 
Cheese/Salsa 
Brownie 

11      --------------S 
Breakfast Pastry 
 
 
Pasta Bake 
Cooked Carrots 
Veggie Rice 

12        WEEK 
Pancake on a Stick 
 
 
Cheese Pizza 
Green Beans 
Tri-Tater 

 
 

 15 
Sausage Cheese 
Bagel 
 
 
McRib Sandwich 
Green Beans 
Tri Tater 

16 
Breakfast Pastry 
 
 
Italian Panini 
Sandwich 
Cooked Carrots 
Sun Chips 
 

17 
Sausage Links 
Muffin 
 
 
Spaghetti 
Corn 
Bread Stick 

18 
French Toast 
Sticks 
 
Corn Dog 
Peas 
Cookie 
Tater Tots 

19 
 
GOOD FRIDAY 
 
NO SCHOOL 

 
 
 

 22 
 
 
NO SCHOOL 

23 
Long Johns 
 
 
Ham & Cheese 
Bagel 
Veggie Blend 
Potato Wedges 

24 
Pancake on a Stick 
 
Sweet N Sour 
Chicken 
Broccoli/Snap Peas 
Rice Pilaf 
Roll 

25 
Breakfast Pastry 
 
 
BBQ Meatballs 
Broccoli/Cauliflower 
Curly Fries 
Breadstick 

26 
Sausage Links 
Muffin 
 
 
Hamburgers 
Green Beans 
French Fries 

 
 

 29 
French Toast Sticks 
 
 
BBQ Beanie 
Weenies 
Baked Beans 
Curly Fries 
 

30 
Pancake on a Stick 
 
 
Sloppy Joes 
Cooked Carrots 
Tater Tots 

  
MAY 8TH WILL BE 

SENIOR BBQ 
 
REST OF MAY IS 
COOKS CHOICE! 

 
 

HAVE A GREAT 
SUMMER!! 

 

   
Milk, cereal, and 
juice served at 

breakfast. 
 

Milk and fruit 
served at lunch. 

 
 

   
 
USDA is an equal 

opportunity provider 
and employer. 

 
 
 



 


